T

T

- a —

‘ d‘ Senior Center
, ,‘.e_i‘ A’ /1 FF a o

en Worth _/'nd/ana 47137

- ——

1Ci

—— Douglas T. Breeden*
S October 7, 2024

*Major thanks go to George Beringer for the aerial photos of
Leavenworth.



T

| —

PEEVEINorS 0. the "Horseshoe Bendlortine
W/IENRIVEr: StUnningViews, Wondentl sunsets.

—

N oL LY




Laz) ven WOreNG 45-50 m/nutes from

Dayton, OH.

Indianapolis .

Terre Haute
__/7.-_-/———/ 1-70 \,_74\_\——\/ Ohio
‘ r

Bloomington Greensburg
o =65 |  Columbus, IN. - Cincinnati, OH
% Ohio River
Salem
@

Marengo

T oo *‘*«»%

Leavenworth* Corydon

Evansville Louisville

Chio River
s }
S O w—— |




- o -
Breeden Memorial L

—— IOV, o

- Major expansion in 2005
Cra wiord County Library System in 2011
to "Annabelle’s ArtsCenter” in 2019
Ce/ebrated 25 Years in 2023

-Also: Breeden was a major donor to Harrison County Library in
1997, as well as Breeden Hall at Duke in 2008, which has a
20,000 sq. ft. new library. We love libraries!
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Library, Leavenworth
Center dedicated

STORY AND PHOTOS
By SARA COMBS
Editor

Dr. Doug Breeden would like o see a lot of empty spaces on the shelves
at the new Breeden Memorial Library at Leavenworth,

Speaking Saturday at an open house and dedication of the new facility,
Breeden, a native of Leavenworth who now lives in Chapel Hill, N. C., said,
“The library is here to be used. Nothing would give me greater joy than to
come back and :nd a bunch of people in here reading and checking out the
books. The worst thing that could happen would be 1o conie in and find it
untcuched, unused.”

The Brecden Foundation supplied matching funds for a Community
Focus Fund grant that financed construction of the facility which houses 2
library dedicated to the memory of the late Russell and Ellen Breeden, Doug
Breeden’s grandparents, and in honor of his parents, Russ and Annabelle
Breeden of Leavenworth.

A community center, used by the Ohio Vallev Sentor Citizens, is also
located in the building.

Doug Brecden spoke Saturday at the Breeden Memorial Library’s dedication. Behind Breeden The Breedens have long been pillats of the community and for many
are Russ Breeden I, Josie Breeden, Russ Breeden I, contractor James Shireman, John Breeden,
the Rev. Emerson Abts, and State Sen. Richard Young. (Please turn to page 9)
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(Continued from front page)

years owned and operated a hatch-
ery in Leavenworth.

Doug Breeden paid tribute to his
grandparents and parents, noling
their leadership and volunteerism.

His grandparents taught him a
love of reading, he said. “Both
were always reading something.”
~ His parents taught him many

things.

“For 50 years, Mom and Dad
have provided employment for the
community and us (their chil-
dren),” he said, recalling debeaking
chickens and traying eggs.

“PDad always had a vision, the
dream of development.” He said
his father was active in early eco-
nomic development action groups
and area tourism promotions. “He
was just 30 years ahead of his time.

“And Mom. Mom always made
things happen, and she still is mak-
ing things happen,” said Breeden.

Breeden also praised contractor
James Shireman.

When bids came in about twice
the $400,000 budget, Breeden said
Shireman was the key to the pro-
ject's success.

After cuts were made to trim the
project, it was still “way over” said
. Breeden. “We sat down with Jim
‘ Shireman and he said, ‘We can do
this. We can make this happen.’”

Also speaking at the dedication
- were Janet LaBreche, Crawford

County Public Library director;
John Breeden, State Sen. Richard
Young (D- Milltown), State Rep.
Dennis Heeke (D-Dubois), and
Russ Breeden I1.

The new library is a branch of
the Crawford County Public
Library. LaBreche will oversee its
operation. _

“My heart is overwhelmed with
gratitude,” she said. “Who would
have thought 10 years ago, even
five years ago, that we would be
here today dedicating this library?

She described how the Breeden
family has traditionally read to
their children.

“The names change but the story
is the same across Leavenworth,
Crawford County and the world,”
said LaBreche. “Fathers and moth-
ers read to their children and
dreamed of libraries filled with
books.

“Jewell Sears (a founder and for-
mer director of the Crawford public
library) watched more than one
library wash away in flood waters.
Yet the community said, ‘We will
work; we will build. We want a
library for children and ourselves.'
Thus, under the direction of Janice
Holzbog, in 1995 a new counly
library was built.

“But it still was not enough. So
Leavenworth town officials and
Holzbog got together with the
Breeden family and said, ‘We will
work. We will build."”

Grants were applied for and the
Breedens invested generously in
the project.

“And we came here to celebrate
this day,” said LaBreche.

John Breeden thanked all whose
efforts resulted in completing the
project. “Our grandparents would
be very, very proud,” he said.

Getting the facility built was not
an easy task, said Sen. Young. “I
know sometimes it seemed for
every step forward, there were two
steps backward. But in Crawford
County, people work very hard in
the face of adversity ... This is
something the community will be
proud of for many, many years.”

Heeke said he had attended the
ground breaking ceremony some

l time ago where he learned the his-

scheduling conflicts.

tory of the building razed to make
room for the new one. “Now you
are opening a lot of new history.”
said Heeke. “This is a great day.”

Then Russ Breeden 1l talked

about what the library will mean to
the town and what the town means
to him,
_ “But this is almost embarrass-
ing,” he added, referring to the
praise heaped on him during the
ceremony.

Town council president John
Stutziman and Christine Pryer, a
member of the Indiana Region 15
Plan Commission, key players in
the project, were slated to partici-
pate in the dedication, but had

Two other Breeden family mem-
bers who played a part in the new
building were Roberta Breeden,
who did the interior design, and
Randy Coleman, husband of Kathy
Breeden Coleman, who built the

shelves and counters.

_The ceremony concluded with a
ribbon-cutting and tours of the

building.

_Invocation was given by the Rev.
Emerson Abts and benediction was
by the Rev. Michael McDaniel,

Music was furnished by The

Sonshiners.,

Refreshments were served in the

Senior Citizen dini
r Citizen dining room.
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BML unveils addition

STORY and PHOTO
By CHRIS ADAMS
3 Editor

There were plenty of thanks to go
around Saturday morning as Breeden
Memorial Library at Leavenwaorth
unveiled it approximately 4,000-
square-foot renovation and expan-
sion.

Doug Breeden, a Leavenworth
native who with wife Josie financed
the project, said libraries played an
important role in his childhood and
the couple want to give the commu-
nity, including the children, the same
opportunities he had.

“We want to give that gift to the

kids and the adults and all the peo-
ple” of the community by providing
them a place for “lifelong leaming,”
he said.
- BML, a branch of the Crawford
County Public Library that was
named for the Breeden family and is
located in the same building as the
Leavenworth Senior Citizens Center
and the Crawford County United
Ministries Food Pantry, increased its
square footage from 1,104 to just
over 5, :

The project added 1,340 square
feet to the library’s west side as well
as that amount to the basement. It
also included renovation of the 1,242

. square feet of basement below the
existing library.

The upstairs area features room
for more books and computers —
eight more computers are on the way
— and a reading area, ideal for sen-
iors who make their way over from
the adjoining senior center. The
downstairs area includes a children’s
and movie viewing area.

Breeden praised BML librarians
Nikki Esarey and Sharon Harvey for
the library’s children’s programs that
have attracted more visitors to the
facility.

“I"'m just delighted we’ve engaged
the center more than we had the %ast

L

Doug Breeden, who with wife Josie financed the Breeden
Memorial Library renovation and expansion project; and

Crawford County Library Director Catherine Ramsey watch

Zachary Booth, 12, left, and Max Mohr, 8, play a computer game

at the library at Leavenworth.

few years,” he said, noting his goal is -

to have a .community-sustained
library.

Josie Breeden praised the commu-
nity for helping guide Doug when he
was a boy, and said it is her and
Doug’s hope that the library, through

its services and programs, can help"

the town guide today’s children into
becoming quality young people.
“When Doug was growing up, it
was this town that made a child,” she
said.
~ The list of speakers included
library board, community and town
officials. All thanked the Breeden
family and the library for offering a

quality facility and service to the.

community. :
“I think all the people here need to
be congratulated for all their hard
work and their vision,” said State
Sen. Richard Young, D-Milltown.
Young, who used to live in
Leavenworth, said the town,

although it had made strides, is final-’

ly making the type of progress offi-
cials likely had hoped for when they
decided to move to higher grouad
following the 1937 flood thanks, in
part, to the library.

“Through perseverance, I think ‘it
is becoming the type of community
that the people back in 1937 who

(Please turn to back page)
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started making that move had hoped
it would be,” he said.

Crawford County Public Library
Director Catherine Ramsey said the
project “represents the best of a
community spirit,” while library
board president Darwin Groves
called the project “very, very good
for the whole community.” He noted
how far the county’s library system
has come in the past decade, from
one library located in English’s
tlood plain to two new facilities.

Esarey presented the Breedens,
who live in North Carolina, with a
book to show the appreciation she
and other staff,. as well as the
library’s patrons,-have for what the
library has become. 2

“It seems unfair that I get to expe-
rience all the joy that people get at
this library and you miss out,” she
said.

Others in attendance included
State Rep. Dennie Oxley, D-English,

who proclaimed it'was a “great day
for Leavenworth,” officials from the
Community Foundation of
Crawford County and the
Leavenworth Town Council, and

representatives of builder James L.
Shireman Inc. of Corydon. X

Following remarks, visitors were
treated to refreshments provided by
the Leavenworth Senior Citizens.
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Breeden Memorial L|M«3—

- ter the FlnaﬁaTl-Panlc of 2008/2009

rawford County support was totaIIy ellmlnated In
t’he State had a budget crisis amid drops in tax collections
following the Financial Panic.

2

-
‘“desplte the substantial impact of the Financial Panic, the
- Family renewed and increased their major support of
,,;,'«; == L to approximately 80%-90% of funding. The Leavenworth
€ munlty also stepped up their gifts to the BML. The Breeden Family
has Increased support in the ensuing years 2011-2024 and maintains
- funding at 80%- 90%. The BML has vigorous programs, given fine
Ieadership by our librarians. Tina Brison has led the library for the last 6
years. Brother Russ Breeden is Chairman of the BML Operating Board,
while Doug is Chairman of the Breeden Library Foundation,

a 501c3 corporation.

.-—'""
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By LEE CABLE
Stoff Writer

The board of directors of the Craw-
ford County Public Library, at its
monthly meeting in November, agreed
to table any decislons regarding
Breeden Memorial Library in Leaven-
worth until it has a chanee to look at
what options may be workable for the
E%sldents of Leavenworth and the

The llbrary became the focus of con-
cern recently when it was announced
by the-indiana State Library Associa-
~ tion that county libraries will lose sig-
nificant funding from the state due to
caps heing placed on property taxes,
which accounts for a major part of
county library budgets. The announce-
ment set in motion a scramble by
library directors to somehow make up
the funding losses from other sources,
| but most of those sources are strained
as well, which limits the options avail-
able to many communities, including
Crawford County.

Many libraries aeross the state,
including those in Indianapolis, have
already closed some library branches

and have downsized personnel in an
effort to keep the bills paid and the .

doors open to as many libraries as pos-
sihle. Crawford County didn’t escape

the cuts, already realizing a $20,000
deduction in funding with the possibil-
ity of more cuts in the future.

The main Crawford County Public
Library building was built in English
after the town relocated. Eventually,

the through the efforts of many in the

Lesvenworth area, Including Doug
Breeden, a new library building/com-
munity center was built in Leaven-
worth. The building is owned by the
town, and the main Crawford County
Iibrary sapplies most of the personnel,
equipment and materlals.

Doug Breeden contributed funding
to the Leavenworth facility for several
years but has not committed any funds
to the operation recently, putting an
even larger squeeze on the already
strained budget. Breeden could not he
reached for a comment about this sto-
ry.

But the funding cuts will require
decisions to be made, and library
board memhers, who are sensitive to
the needs of the Leavenworth commu-
nity and the importance of having a
library at that end of the county, are
reluctant to give up on the posslbility
of saving the facility. But, as the days
pass, the options are not looking good.

_“The Town of Leavenworth actnally

owns the Breeden library building,”
said Dennie Stroud, who serves on the

240

library board. “The board is only
responsible for the maln library. We
have no authority over the Breeden
library. So, a lot of the decision-making
will have to come from the town. They
are really fortunate to have the build-
ing, but money has dried up and we
have a totally different situation now
than we had back when the library was
built. There was some kind of an agree-
ment for the main library to run it, but
there’s nothing in writing, no written
agreement, so we can't go back and
look at detalls that would now be real-
ly important. There are at least three
or four townshipas that use the Breeden
library, but it's not like we don't want
them to have those services. But, it's
strictly a money issue.”

There have been some Ideas thrown
out during recent board meetings, like
the main library donating the equip-
ment at the Breeden library to the
town and turning the day-to-day oper-
ations of the Leavenworth facility over
to them.

“But we've actually made no decl-
slon,” said Amanda Rumage, president
of the Hbrary board. “We are going to
take another look at it after Jan. 1. We
had a good turnout at the last meeting.
About 25 to 30 people came, and about

{See CUTS back page)

Fundmg cuts strain library s
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Patrons say BML special

Funding issues
cloud Leavenworth
branch’s future

STORY and PHOTOS
By CHRIS ADAMS
Edlior

On a recent Thursday after
noon, 4-year-old Maggie Taylor,
belly first on the floor of the Bree-
den Memorial Library in Leaven-
worth, excitediy held up a DVD
she wanted her dad, Chad, to
check out. Just a few feet away,
her 1-i/¢-year-old brother, Beau,
played with soine toys, and, a few
feet in the other direction, Melis-
sa Mayfield, 12, worked at a com-
puter. On the other side of the
building, teenagers Clay Fillbach
and Rachel Harvey and adulis
quietly read and worked on za lap-
to

In all, it was a normal day at the
small Jibrary that has been serv-
ing not only Leavenworth but the
surrounding communities for
more than a decade.

The library’s future, however,
is in doubt Despite no formal
agreementis able to be found,
BML, with the assistance of annu-
al contributions from Leaven-
worth native Doug Breeden, has
operated under the auspices of
the Crawford County Pubtic
Library in English. The continua-
tion of those donations is uncer-

tain and a likely reduction in
funding due iv recently passed
property tax raps has the library
board seorching for a solution.
Several possibilities are being
bandied, but the one that has
drawn the meost attention is
BMLU's potential closing. Patrons
say the closing of the lbrary
would be a tremendous loss for
the area.

One of those is Nancy Simon, of
Milltown. Simon, who has home-
schooled her nine children (ages
2-1/2 to 21), makes the 15-t0-20-
minute drive to BML every couple
of weeks during the winter and
more ofien in the summer, to sup-
plement her teaching lessons.

“They have met my home-
school needs,” she said. “I would-
n't have had the richness of all the
books, because there’s no way |
would have been able to buy
them.”

Simon also praised the li-
brary’s summer reading pro-
gram, which her children have
attended for several years. The
fun, hands-on activities, which
incinde drawings for prizes, have
encouraged them io pick up
books outside of their school les-
sons, she said.

Coleen Fillbach, who lives g

i 7o

Four-year-old Maggie Taylor, of
Militown, poinis (e a DVD that
she wants her dad, Chad, to
check out during a recent trip
to the Breeden Memorial
Library in Leavenworth. At
right, Mellssa Mayfield, 12, of
Leavenworth, uses a computer
at ithe Mbrary (o check Face-
book while walting to be picked
up by her mom.

mile away from BML, has been
taking her 15-year-old son, Clay,
to the library since he was 4. He
participated in the summer read-
ing program when he was
younger and still visits the

(See PATRONS back page)
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Effort to save BML looking good

By LEE CABLE
Staff Writer

The Leavenworth commu-
nity has circled the wagons
around the Breeden Memori-
al Library and has formed a
group of supporters who plan
to keep the much-loved facil-
ity open.

At a meeting last week in
Leavenworth Thursday eve-

ning, the group, which has’

taken the name “Friends of
the .Breeden Memorial
Library,” showed up with an
abundance of energy and
plans directed toward find-
ing solutions to the financial
difficulties that have impact-
ed libraries all over the coun-
try and has threatened to

Leavenworth facility to cut ties with
Crawford County Public Library May 27

close the doors on the facility
in the small river community.

The Breeden Memorial
Library has been operating
under the umbrella of the
Crawford County Public
Library since its beginning in
the late 1990s. The informal
arrangement between the
two facilities worked well for
several years, with the main
library paying to lease the
town-owned building and
furnishing most of the Leav-
enworth facility’s books,

computers and staff. But, in
recent months, a portion of
the main library’s funding
that comes from the state has
been reduced by, at least,
$20,000 and private support

for the Breeden facility has.

diminished since the econo-
my faltered. Without a com-
mitment of sufficient future
funding, the library board
cut ties with the Leaven-
worth facility in order to
ensure the financial health of
the main couaty library in

English. .

“Our decision to make the
changes was based on the
loss of revenue,” Dennie
Stroud, president of the
library board, said in an
interview Friday. “We didn't
want to wait until it was too
late, so we went ahead and
started the process. The rev-
enue just wasn’t there to sup-
port two libraries. Back in
1998, when Lhe arrangement
was made, things were much
different. Since then, the cost

of almost everything has
escalated and we have
became concerned about
donations. But our main con-
cern was to not lose sight of
our patrons.”

Stroud went on to say that
the board made the decision
to leave most of the invento-
ry — including six comput-
ers, a good selection of
movies and more than 15,000
books that are actually
owned by the main library —
in the Leavenworth facility.

“We will have a weeling
soon fo finalize everything,”
he added. “We'll have our
attorney there to make sure
everything is done legal and
proper, and cerlainly wish
them (the Leavenworlh
group) the best. Whitney
Timberlake has stepped up
to the plate and took a lead-
ership role with them and he
has been wonderful to work
with. Chad Schenck has
become .a go-between with
Doug Breeden, and | belicye
things will begin to fall in
place for them.”

The Leavenworth group is
focused on moving forward
and has several ideas on the
drawing board, including

(See BML puge AY)
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“Never doubt that
a small group of -
thoughtful,
committed citizens can
change the world.

Indeed, it is the only thing
that ever has.”

Margaret Mead

Chris Adams

Two years
after branching
out on own, .
library hasn’ t Photo Courtesy of Christopher Douglas

Above left, volunteer Beth Segarl reads a story to,
- from left, Aleen Yennes and Amella, Greta and Mally
ml S S e d a b e at Tlmberlake during a weekly pre-school storytime.
Above, 41 children and 20 adults have fun during the
Buhble Truck’s visit to the llbrary on May 29 as part

of the summer reading rewards storytime.

By CHRIS ADAMS and staff.

Editor The CCPL board, citing a ways in | lqtq May 2011, and Harvey, the library’s only
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2. Annabelle’s Gift Shop, Gallery.and
. Artsgﬁ_ nter, 2008 —

I —

enworth bundmg (old Greyhound bus

p) to create “Annabelle’s Gift Shop, Gallery
‘ArtsCenter”, which provides a wonderful
3 mg place and center for creative arts.

= i .‘_r'.‘ — - —
et J‘_(_'_..-’
'_"'

, ﬁt room has Annabelle’s cluamt Gift Shop.
‘West wing has an Art Gallery Large 2500 sd.
~ ft.) addition in back is Annabelle’s ArtsCenter,
which has a nice balcony for performances and
meetings, as well as creative arts.

23



ANNABELLE'S
GIFT SHOP
& GALLERY

602 W. Plaza Drive
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Sinished Side View of Annabelle’s with new
ArtsCenter Addition..~
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Loc,al History and Genealo..

Crawiord has 2 excellenttl

We would load into the
station wagon and head for
town just about every Satur-
day when I was growing up.
The destination was usually
IGA, TG&Y or church, but
there was always one stop
just for me: the library. I'd
climb the limestone steps of
the Corydon Public Library
(now home to the Frederick
Porter Griffin Center for

gy of the Harrison County
Public Library) with anticl-
pation growing as I thought
about what I might find that
week in the stacks.
There are few places
where I feel more at home
than a library, and any one

will do.
When we moved to Craw-

| ford County six years ago,

the Crawford County Public

| Library in English was one
| of the first places we went.

It'’s a beautiful library with

VIEWPOINT OF

s bSTEPHANIE. ...
TAYLOR FERRIELL
SENIOR STAFF WRITER

friendly staff makes visits
even better.

Recently, I discovered
the county’s other library,
the Breeden Memorial Li-
brary in Leavenworth. It
has moved across the high-
way, next to Stephenson's
General Store. The library’s
new home is simply beautis
ful. It’s light, bright and airy

—. anAd hao nlanty of nlaces t0

Breeden

gramming
There are

include:

BML’s

brary has been open in its
new location for a month
and is ready to begin pro-

planned for October, and ev-
eryone from Crawford and
. surrounding counties‘is in-
| vited to take part

Programs in October will

o Teen Advisory Board
meeting, Saturday, Oct. 5,
from 2 to 3 p.m. Those ages
13 to 19 are invited fo join
Advisory Board.
Aside from having their
voice heard and ideas tak-

sit and chat with a friend or  more in today’s libraries.

curl up by yourself with a

If you haven't vism

book. There’s even a coffee  Crawford County’s ubra
station and an outdoor patio  jeg please pick at least on

(with Wi-Fi).

and do so this week. I pro.

Ilove that alocal boy who . you will be impresse

made good — Doug Breed-
en — and his wife chose to
open the library 20 years
ago. They still provide the
majority of the funding.

Crawford County’s librari
are something to be proug
of.

In some ways, I'm still 3

This, folksis how. you  Kid at heart. Maybe: "’ﬂté

world. W e;l ‘you' have the

" means to do 50.

__make a.bigdifference in the never, more true than whc

Ivlsilallbmry‘
viewing Tina Brison, dtre

I believe there is no oth- tor of the Breeden Memori

er institution so vital to our mmry, I had to take a fe
future than public libraries. moments to wander and
Libraries are places wheré cpeck out the collectioni

questions are answered,

where dreams take flight, i nis world and so lttl

where Imaginations are
sparked and wheré the
seeds of knowledge are
planted.

Perhaps more importantr
ly, they're fun! All tho

books along with maga- m;\’willet‘ It was a
7ines. movies. programsand - good day:

* rlal Library with a book i

aresomanyboo
o ;

Llen the Breeden Memd

;a’nd another lib
card (that makes three)

Memorial Li-

for all ages.
lots of events

bership also can b
on college applicatlons and books in
resumés.

« Preschool Story Time,
Oct. 7, from 11:45) Story Time,. Saturday,
m. Newborns | 19, from 11 am. to noon.

onday,
a.m. to 12:30 p.
to age 5 can join Miss Tina
for stories, songs crafts and

en seriously by the library, jm

all time spent in meetings { Children’s Learning CenterJ
or assisting with programs/ -
events can be counted for Oct.18, from4:30t05:30pm.
volunteer/service learning New to the BML, Tween
hours as may be required by Timeis for ages 9t012.Ea
the teens’ school. Participa- month, th ‘be :
tion in TAB is a great way ferent actiyit)"basedg“
to meet teens from outside ence, art,
one’s school and take partin October’s activity will be a
the community. TAB mem-  book tasting, where kids can
eincluded enjoy learning about new

13 “September, 2619
- reeden library announces new programs for fall

Li)re 1n the Josie Breed

' emorlal L|brary
—moVES t6‘|5eauUfuI Annabelles

__"‘“

Named “Josie Breeden Children’s
Learning Center,” Added programs

ries, songs, crafts and more
he Josie Breeden Chil-

+ Tween Time, Friday,

v doors for its first Hallow-

party for children of all

ag'es 1t will include games,

crafts, treats and a costume
contest.

All programs reqmre
pre-registration. Register
by visiting the library, the
library’s s Facebook page or
website or by calhng 812-
739-4092

books and ore.“

a restaurant type
setting.

~ » PreK and Elementary
Oct.

Newbqrns _ to —,8-year-olds
can join yhss Tina for sto-.




Soqth Crawford
_Kids partake
in book tasting

reeden Memorial Library in
Leavenworth hosted South Crawford
third-fifth graders at a book tasting on

Sept. 20,
Students arrived (o find tables covered with
tablecloths with place settings
Each table featured a different course
and highlighted books from different geares
including mystery/horror, fantasy, action/

adventure and historical
Students studied the menus, sampled the

offerings and filled out a tastetesting sheet rat-
ing cach selection.

Emmett Fraley discusses his cholces with South
Crawford Principal Mary Anne Knapp at a book tast-
ing at Breeden Memorial Library.

Stephanee Tayhor Fortied
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023. Santa Claus at the BML!
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Breede hristmas party

TR 0 gy MW,

|

Ayden Gadberry, 6, left, and Konnar Pittman, 9, talk with Santa Claus at tﬁe Breeden Memorial Corbin Baker, 5, works on
5 I

hosted a Christmas event for families Saturday  at the Breeden Memorial U

Library Dec. 2. The library, located in Leavenworth,
mas event Dec. 2.

afternoon with Santa, a pony, crafts, games and refreshments.

il

Polly Stephenson, right, brought a pony for the Breeden Memorial Library’s
Christmas event Saturday. Here, |sabella Dearborn, 18 months, her dad, Darrell Anna Johnson

Dearborn, and brother Karson, 9, meet the pony. and hiself, Chippy at the BMUs Christmas even

reads a Christmas story to Trayson Smith, 6,
tDec. 2.
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»rzgs, NOT WHAT WE BOUGHT BUT WHAT WE BUILT,, _.....
- wot wuat we GOT sur wnat we SHARED;
our COMPETENCE sur ouR CHARACTER;

LIVE A I.IFE tiat MATTERS.
Live A LIFE OF LOVE

Dr. Bill Mc[]unald
1970-2018
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